
    12th October 2022 
Windmill Square – Tottenham Court Road 

 New pocket park 
 
Dear Resident / Business,  
 
As part of the West End Project, the works to create an improved public space at Windmill 
Square on Tottenham Court Road is due to start on Monday 17th October 2022. Windmill 
Square is the space on Tottenham Court Road between the junctions of Percy Street and 
Windmill Street. 
 
We have already added the new widened granite pavement to this area, now we will be 
creating new places to sit alongside planting to complement the new and existing trees. 
These changes will improve the look at feel of the space even more, provide a new space 
to stop and relax and increase the local biodiversity of the area. 
 
 

Key information 
 

• We will be working on the pavement space between Percy Street and Windmill 
Street 

• Access will be maintained throughout the works 
• The contractors will be Volker Highways 
• Working hours: Mon - Fri: 8am – 6pm and as needed Saturday: 8am – 1pm 
• All work to the area is expected to be completed by the 4th November 2022. 

 
 

 
Impression of the new space at Windmill Square 



What is the West End Project? 
 
The West End Project is a £35 million 
public realm project bringing exciting 
improvements to the heart of 
Camden’s busy West End. The 
project is delivering a bold vision for 
the future of the area, which suffered 
from traffic congestion, road safety 
issues, narrow pavements, poor air 
quality and a lack of public spaces. 
 
To help the area to continue to grow 
and flourish and to address these 
issues, the project is delivering a 
number of exciting changes. This 
includes having made Tottenham Court Road, Gower Street and Bloomsbury Street both 
two way to traffic.  
 
On Tottenham Court Road access to some areas is now restricted to buses and cyclists 
only during key times. On Gower Street / Bloomsbury Street new cycle lanes have been 
added, in addition to a new pedestrian crossing in front of UCL. A new public space is 
being created in Princes Circus following the completion of a new park in Alfred Place, the 
rejuvenation of Whitfield Gardens and pocket parks along Tottenham Court Road. 
 
What will the changes look like? Bespoke high quality changes are being delivered in 
each location. Above is an image of Whitfield Gardens which has been rejuvenated as part 
of the project. For more information on the project you can sign up to our electronic 
newsletter or visit our website for the latest news. 
 

 
  

camden.gov.uk/westendproject Website

Sign up via our websiteE-mail newsletter

020 7974 4444Camden Council

westendproject@camden.gov.uk Email 

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKLBC/subscriber/new?topic_id=UKLBC_47

